
 

PARISH CLERK – Mrs Ruth Burrows 
Email: parishclerk@kilmingtonwiltshire.org 
www.kilmingtonwiltshire.org 

 
 
 
 
 

Snow Response Plan – 2023/2024 
 
 

 
The Kilmington Parish Snow Response Plan is designed to provide a co-
ordinated response during, and after, periods of intense snow fall, with the aim 
of keeping primary and secondary roads open, providing residents with access 
to the B3092 and A303. 
 
In the event of heavy snow fall: 
 
Wiltshire Council Highway’s Department will clear the B3092 as a priority. 
 
When required, Mr. Ian Meeker will be employed by Wiltshire Council to clear 
secondary routes within the parish with tractor/snow blade. 
 
Salt spreading should only be undertaken when prompted by Wiltshire Council 
during or just before a snow event.  The supplied salt is not for precautionary 
salting use throughout the winter. 
 
The Parish Council is unable to clear, salt or grit the local highway but will hand 
out salt to private individuals on a self-help basis on the understanding that it 
is not to be used on private paths and driveways.  Salt in the form of 25kg 
bags will be available to collect from the following Parish Councillors: 
 
 

Chris Reeves, Cote Farm, Cote Lane, Kilmington. 
Andrew Reeves, A R Diesels, Cote Lane, Kilmington 

Mrs Elizabeth Hames, 1 Street Farm Court, The Street, Kilmington 
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